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Fourth Grade news 





In science, students are learning about habitats and ecosystems. We are learning that habitats are the natural environment in which animals and organisms live in. It is their home. The ecosystem is a specific area that animals or organisms share and live in, it is a bunch of habitats. In our classroom we describe habitats is like a type of neighborhood where animals or organisms live. The ecosystem is the city or county that the animals and organisms live in. Next, we will focus on what happens to habitats and ecosystems when they are disrupted or destroyed, and how it affects the wildlife.  





In our class we have noticed many students getting confused between “there” and “their”. We did a mini-lesson about the proper way to use the homonym “their” and “there” in a sentence. They learned that “there” means is a location of something. The word “their” is for more than one person or something that belongs to more than one person. Students will write in their writer’s journal any short story, letter or reflection and try practicing using “there” and “their”. 


Tip to parent: Encourage students to write independently at home, about events or activities that they are doing outside of the classroom. Remember writing is a great way for your child to express him/herself.





Life Science





Independent Writing





This week students are learning about words with a silent “e” in the end. Students understand that words with a silent “e” in the can change the meaning a word and how it is read. With the “e” is in the end, it spells out the letter of the word. Students will be learning how to spell different words with the silent “e” in the end. This helps students to practice using more descriptive words like “bruise”, and that it has an “e” in the end. Below are the words of the week. 


Tip to parent: Go over one to two words a night and have them use the word in a sentence. 


Words of the Week


1. definite 		6. staple 	


2. struggle		7. bruise	


3. invite 		8. jungle 


4. beside		9. grease


5. create 		10.tease 





 In Guided Reading, we are reading Brian’s Winter. We are learning how to foreshadow events from clues and symbols throughout the book. The purpose of teaching the students how to foreshadow is to help them look at different details in the book and to help predict what will happen next. This helps students to pay close attention to details of the story and problem-solve different dilemmas in the book. 


Predictions help give students insight to characters and allows them to imagine. It entices students to keep reading so they can find out whether their predictions were true or not. Each Guided Reading Group will work on writing predictions, but each group will have different predictions as different groups are in different parts of the story. After, students will share their predictions with their designated guided reading group. 


Tip to parent: Practice reading a loud with your child. Pick a book for the week and alternate reading to each other. 





Guided Reading





Word Study





Attention read all about it!!!  


“To dream anything that you want to dream. That’s the beauty of the human mind. To do anything that you want to do. That is the strength of the human will. To trust yourself t o test your limits. That is the courage to succeed.”
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Monday: Review ecosystems and habitats. Introduce words of the week. 


Tuesday: Practice multiplication problems from four to six. 


Wednesday: Begin first revision of a piece from the student’s writer’s journal. A published piece should be ready for next week to hand in and hang up. Spelling test for the first half of the word list.  


Thursday: Spelling test of second half of word list


Friday: Math Test 





Classroom Open House 


Thursday, February 27th  


PTA Meeting 


Monday, February 2nd 


School Class Talent Show 


On March 15th 2011 Anderson Elementary will be hosting their first school talent show. Each class in each grade will come with a skit, play, or song to perform. Skits can include scenes from plays, re-enactment of major events in history or role-playing school/class goals. We are asking all parents to help build and make students costumes and props for the show. More information will be given during PTA meetings and open house. **INTERESTED PARENTS THAT WANT TO HELP MAKE PROPS AND/OR COSTUMES PLEASE FILL OUT ATTACHED SHEET SO WE CAN ASSIGNMENT YOU TO A PROJECT! MANY THANKS!**








Suggested Events for families 





Scientists have the dated the Earth as being between 4 and 5 billion years old


In the wild, lions rest for around 20 hours a day.


The word "listen" contains the same letters as the word "silent".


India invented the Number System. Zero was invented by Aryabhatta.


WOW THAT WAS INTERESTING!








Did you know?





In Math, we are practicing our 2’s to 6’s multiplication tables. Each student has a multiplication chart in his or her math journal. Students are learning how to fill in the blanks of multiplication equations. For examples, students will be asked to fill in the blank of 6 x _?_ = 42. This method will help students to recognize different multiplication equations. This introduces algebra and numbers sense into the student’s curriculum. This will be the typical equations for the students’ math test, Friday, February 5. 





Tip to parent: Review the different multiplication table for each number. Designate one number per day like; Monday practice the 3 times tables, Tuesday the four times table. Most students struggle with four and six times table. 





Upcoming School Events





Saturday, February 29th 


Winter carnival on Walden Street from 9:00am to 7:00pm





Friday, February 15th 


The How it Works Science Museum will be opening their Under the Water exhibit about underwater creatures, HABITATS AND ECOSYSTEMS! 





Sunday, February 17th 


Come visit the Children’s Museum in City Hall for fun and excitement. All families are welcome. There will be games, prizes and free food. 





Friday, February 15th 


The How it Works Science Museum will be opening their Under the Water exhibit about underwater creatures, HABITATS AND ECOSYSTEMS! 





Sunday, February 17th 


Come visit the Children’s Museum in city hall for fun and excitement. All families are welcome. There will be games, prizes and free food.








Reminders to Parents 





Class Schedule for the Week 





Math





Math: Students will practice their 4’s and 6’s times tables. 





Language Arts: Continue to write in writer’s journal everyday, and practice using “there” and “their” properly in a sentence. Students should be reading their independent reading book they have chosen for the week. 





Science: Students will look up different ways why ecosystems and habitats are important. What can we do to help the wildlife? 


**Parents please fill attached form to volunteer of School Class Talent Show**
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